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Department of Mobility and Infrastructure

CITY OF PITTSBURGH






April 30, 2020


 
President and Members
City Council
City of Pittsburgh


RE: VACATE A PORTION OF WOOLSLAYER WAY
             
	                                                                                                


Dear President and Members of City Council:


     	Attached is a proposed Resolution for the vacation of a portion of Woolslayer Way, in the 6th Ward, 7th Council District, as shown on the attached plan.  The zoning in this area is R1A-H. A copy of the request is also attached. 

	Lawrenceville Properties, LLC, has requested this street vacation to support the renovation of the existing warehouse building on Mintwood Street and its conversion for residential use.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Woolslayer Way was laid out in the Samuel Woolslair’s Plan of Lots.  These streets were posted on April 23, 2020. This Department has no objection to this request.  

Your favorable approval of this proposed Resolution is hereby recommended.

		Sincerely,
	


		Karina Ricks
		Director

KR:JM
Attachments
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